31st Statistical Reports

Introduction
We are pleased to present the CAGS Statistical Report based upon the data for 1997, which is the 31st such Report published by CAGS. This Report was compiled by the Office of Graduate Studies and Research at the Université du Québec. It is derived from the data for postgraduate enrolments in Canadian universities of the Fall of 1997 semester, and the number of graduate degrees awarded by the universities during the calendar year 1997. The data are readily comparable with those for previous years, at least since the 25th Report (the 1992 Statistical Report). Prior to this date the CAGS Statistical Reports included only enrolment and degree data for those universities which were members of CAGS.

The data used for this Report are derived from an analysis undertaken on our behalf by Mr. Jim Donnelly of Statistics Canada using data provided to Statistics Canada by the universities. The validity of these data has not been verified, consequently no changes have been made to the numbers received from Statistics Canada. Although the overall data may be relied upon, there remain certain unexplained aberrations, in particular in those tables which break down the data by discipline. It seems that, from one year to the next, the universities do not always place their programs in the same disciplinary sector, thus producing an irrational variation in the figures. We suggest, therefore, that these particular figures be used with caution. Meanwhile, the distinction between the humanities and the social sciences (Divisions A and B combined) and the pure and applied sciences and the health sciences (Divisions C and D combined) appear to conform with reality.

As suggested by many deans, we have added a 25th table on the progress of graduate degrees awarded from 1991 to 1997. The data available before 1991 contained only the information transmitted by the CAGS member institutions and as such, cannot be used in the table.

You can access these data in different ways: the XLS file allows you to download the original Excel file (24 pages); the PDF files are opened with Acrobat Reader and will provide an immediate print-out; and finally the TXT files comprise a basic page set-up which can be recovered, after downloading, by using several spreadsheet programs. It may be that your web browser (Netscape Navigator or Microsoft Explorer) is set up such that clicking on the desired table will automatically start the corresponding application ( Excel or Acrobat Reader). If not, the simplest procedure is to download the document. This can be done as follows:

· Macintosh: select the link and hold down the mouse button to obtain the menu, and then select "save this link as"; 

· PC: select the link and click the right button on the mouse to obtain the menu, and then select "save this link as". 
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